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5th November 2019
Dear Parents/Carers
ADMISSION TO THE RECEPTION CLASS 2020
Thank you for expressing an interest in a school place at St. Peter’s Catholic Primary School for your child.  St. Peter’s is a Roman Catholic Voluntary Aided Primary School provided by the Diocese of Shrewsbury and maintained by Tameside Local Authority.  The school’s Governing  Body  is  the admissions  authority  and  has  sole  legal  authority  for  taking  decisions  on  applications  for admission. As in previous years, for the academic year 2020-21, the school’s indicated Admission number remains at 30, so the Governing Body’s planned admission number is 30 for the Reception class.  
Parents / carers should note that Tameside Local Authority co-ordinate applications.  Please read the Local Authority letter carefully and ensure you apply before the deadline of 15th January 2020.  Failure to apply on time will result in your application being treated as a late application and in these circumstances a place will not be offered until after all the 1st applications have been processed.  
Tameside Local Authority prefers on-line applications and encourages parents to apply by this method.  If you haven’t got access to the internet, all Tameside libraries have computers where you can use the internet free of charge for up to one hour per day.  Click on the website link on how to apply for a school place www.tameside.gov.uk If you are having problems completing the application please contact the Admissions team where an officer will help you.  As a very last resort the council are offering a small number of telephone appointments with a member of the School Admissions Team.  Please call 0161 342 5131/3226 so that the process can be explained to you in detail.  
· Letter from Tameside MBC  - 
· St. Peter’s School Admission Policy for 2020-2021
Please send your proofs of residency to school no later than Wednesday 15th January 2020.  Any evidence received after this date together with all supporting documentation, could result in your child being placed in a lower admission criteria.   Places will be allocated from the address where the child is resident as at 15th January 2020.

A Baptismal certificate for Catholic children should be forwarded directly to school no later than Wednesday 15th January 2020.
If parents fail to produce a Baptismal certificate by this date, your child will be treated as a non-Catholic applicant when the Admissions Committee of Governors’ meets.  

School will also require a copy of your child’s birth certificate.
The ethos of St Peter’s is Catholic. The school was founded by the Catholic Church to provide education for children of Catholic families. The school is conducted by its Governing Body as part of the Catholic Church in  accordance with its Trust Deed and Instrument of Government and seeks at all times to be a witness to Our Lord Jesus Christ. We ask all parents applying for a place at St Peter’s to respect this ethos and its importance to the school community. This does not affect the right of parents who are not of the Catholic faith to apply for, and be considered for, a place at the school.

The closing date for applications for Reception 2020 is Wednesday 15th January 2020.

Yours faithfully
Mr R Gould
Acting Headteacher

